
Annex A – Irwin Avenue/Malton Avenue petition 
 

Petition to City of York Council from the residents of Irwin and Malton 

Avenue, YO31 7TX 
 

The residents of Irwin and Malton Avenues have very strong concerns about the danger to 

pedestrians caused by speeding traffic on the two streets and petition the Executive to 

consider their suggestions for how the neighbourhood can be made safer. 

Of the 42 residents and 37 households who have signed the petition the most favoured 

solution is to block Irwin Avenue as a through road from Dodsworth Avenue and make the 

junctions at Dodsworth Avenue and Malton Avenue onto Heworth Green left turn only to 

help with traffic flow. 

I urge you to consider the residents concerns and work with the community to improve road 

safety on Irwin and Malton Avenues. 

 

Submitted at Full Council on 21st October 2021 by Cllr. Claire Douglas (Heworth) 


